
SUTCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Sutcombe Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall

on Monday 8th January 2024 which commenced at 19:45.
    Members of the Council Present: Councillors Chris Quance Chair, Barry Galbraith-Marten Vice Chair

Emma Horn, Clare Furse, John Shepherd, Chris Rose, also present were DCC Councillor James Morrish, 

District Councillor Stephen Harding and the Clerk Lorraine Buttery 

1.      Chair’s announcements
         The Chair Chris Quance welcomed all to the meeting and wished all a Happy New Year.
2.      Declarations of Interest
   a)  Register of Interest: Councillors are reminded of the need to update their register of interests.
     There were none declared
 b) To declare any personal interests in items on the agenda and their nature There were none declared     
 c)  To declare any disclosable pecuniary interests in items on the agenda and their nature. There were none   

               declared
3.       Apologies and reasons for absence were received from:
          District Councillor Anna Dart. 
4.       Public Comment Session: 

           No members of the public present  
5.       Reports from District and County Councillors      

   District Councillor Stephen Harding reported that there was not a lot going on in Torridge at present,  

   waiting on the Government regarding the levelling up funds, of the 20 districts listed from North-South

   Torridge is the only Rural district. It will be interesting to see the results. There is a meeting next week 

   with North Devon with Police on security, Barnstaple is financing Street wardens which seem to work 

   very well. Toby Davis is doing a wonderful job, PCSO'S are attending meetings, the Clerk asked who 

   is our local PCSO? Stephen said he would email the details.

   There is a full Council meeting next week.

   Devon County Councillor James Morrish reported that there was good news regarding devolution, which

   would benefit all councils, less decisions would be made by Westminster. John Hart the leader of Devon

   County Council is keen to get it done before he retires. The negative at the present time is that there are big 

   staff cuts on the horizon, everything is changing, DCC are likely to cut staff by 10%. Interestingly the Tenants 

           Farms Estate earns a surplus income that goes some- way to fill the gaps of finances. The Link Centre in 

           Holsworthy is facing closure, which will cause problems to the Scouts and other organisations.

           James reported that he still had some money left in his locailty grant fund and offered  a grant of £400,

           the Clerk will fill in the necessary paperwork.

           Councillor Quance thanked Stephen and James for thie reports
6.       All members of the Council had received a copy of the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 

          13th November 2023 by email, the contents were deemed true  they were approved by show of hands and

          duly signed by the Chair Councillor Chris Quance.
7.       Matters Arising
          1) Michelle Ellis had informed the Councillors that the School Buildings had been sold and it was just the                                  
 legalities that need to be sorted. Michelle asked whether the Parish Council were in a position to go ahead with                  
 the transfer of the Playing Field from DCC to them? She said that the process would be straightforward. The 
Clerk will inform her that the Parish Councillors agree too proceed  but they would like further details

          2) Goal Posts these are still in the hands of Torridge Council.

          3) Notice Board,m the Clerk has not heard from Jag signs, will contact them again

          4) New Parish Councillor  no one had come forward

          5) Grit Box DCC had replied to the request and informed the Parish Council that if they required a Grit Box they 
 would have to purchase it, as DCC could not finance it, it was the unanimous decision of the Councillors for        
 Clerk to contact DCC to purchase one.
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          6) Sutcombe Free Cemetery, after discussions and advice from DALC it was decided that as the land is owned by            
 the Trustees it would be better to try to get a Committee to run the Cemetery, Councillor Quance will look in  
 to it.
    8.
Planning Applications:

1) 1/ 1087/2023/FUL    Proposal: Proposed Covered Yard

              Location: Thuborough Barton, Sutcombe, HOLSWORTHY, Devon
            2) 1/ 1088/2023/FUL     Proposal: Proposed Covered Yard

              Location: Thuborough Barton, Sutcombe, HOLSWORTHY, Devon

              The above applications were discussed, no issues were raised and the Parish Councillors unanimously   
approved of the development, the Clerk has conveyed the decision to Torridge Planning
             Planning Decisions
             1) 1/0274/2022        Proposal:  Amended Plans

             Location: Land adjacent to the Memorial Hall.

             The Above application was approved 
             Planning Appeals
             There were none
9.       Finance.
            a)  financial report to date.
            A spreadsheet of the accounts had been sent prior to the meeting to Councillors: no issues

            were raised. The bank balance was supported by the bank reconciliation and current bank

            statement. The balance of the bank stands at £20,871.55  This contains ring fenced funds:

            elections £800, Project Fund £4302, Loan  £8000 (balance £6041.04), D.C.C. £3150

            The balance of £4619.56 being PC general funds
            b)  It was the unanimous decision of the Councillors to sign cheques for:    

            i) Clerks back pay as agreed at Novembers meeting £117.00,   ii) Grant Cheque £500 to Sutcombe          
Community Playing Field  iii) Although not on the Agenda Ralph Money £180 for grass cutting

            two Councillors duly signed all cheques.  

           d) The budget for the financial year 2024-2025 was discussed, and unanimously approved,  it was  
unanimously agreed to increase the  precept by £500.

            A discussion took place regarding opening a deposit account to gain some interest on the restricted 

            funds.  The Clerk gave Councillors details of a 35 notice account, the Councillors agreed that the Clerk   

            should open the account as soon as possible.    

10.     Correspondence as below emails  13th November 2023 - 2nd Janaury 2024

 i)DALC Newsletters 51-55  ii) C.A.B. Dec advice column  iii) T.D.C Victoria Play Area, Bideford Christmas


 Campaign, Members Bulletin- Budget,Polling District review, Festive Magic – Bideford

 
 iv) Keiran Stanbury- Roads v) Ruby County Medical Centre- Meetings   vi) DCC Green light for devolution,


 Flood Action Week, Dont let Christmas go to Waste. vii) Jess Morris – Defib Scheme.

 
 viii) Highways- Salt Container, viv) Rural Services Network bulletins,  28th November and 5th & 12th  
 
December,  x) TDC Land for Housing, Local Plan, xi) DALC- Annual fees, reply regarding queries on 
Cemetery an
Playfield  xii) CAB December advice column   xiii) L.Mahon- Free Landmark Trees 
 
xiv) TDC New Strategic Plan  xv) Hospital Trust Latest news.
             Correspondence received by post- None received
11.   Matters for discussion or to be noted, and matters brought to the attention of the Chair 

  1)  It was reported that there was a large pothole In Ham Lane, the clerk will report it to Highways

  2)  The Clerk was requested to  contact Richard Haste regarding a dog waste bin to be placed near St. Andrews   
   Close. 
         There being no further business the meeting closed at  8.40pm

         The Next meeting was arranged for the 11th March
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